Town of Olla Minutes


Proceedings of the Olla Town Council meeting held on Tuesday, July 09, 2019, at 7:00 p.m. at the Olla Town Hall – 1907 Louisiana Street.  Mayor Elliott called the regular monthly meeting to order and opened with prayer and Pledge of Allegiance.


Sonya Kennon called roll.  Present: Mayor Elliott, Madge Bailey, and Michael Duke, and Joel Sims. Absent: Ashley Crawford and Anthony Fenoli. Various members of the public were present.

Sims made a motion, second by Duke, to approve the agenda. Motion carried. 
Duke made a motion, second by Bailey, to approve the June 2019 regular meeting minutes.  Motion Carried.

Sims made a motion, second by Bailey, to approve the June 2019 bills as presented.  Motion carried.

Duke made a motion, second by Bailey, to approve the June 2019 financial statement as presented.  Motion carried.

· Fire Department – Joseph Thompson gave the written fire report for June. Chief Thompson stated there had been no changes in membership. All equipment is in operational condition. The department responded to 1 alarm in June. The department members attended a business meeting, and two training meetings in June, as well as an 8 hour LSU class. Chief Thompson announced that the department has started pulling maintenance on the fire hydrants, and will begin flow testing soon. Motion carried. 
· Police Report – The June 2019 police report was given by Officer Jessie Morris. 139 citations issued, $21036.42 was collected in fines and court cost, the department responded to 79 incidents, 6 arrests, and 2 dog complaints. Motion carried. 
· Public Works Department – Mayor Elliott delivered the June 2019 Superintendent’s report. 
Bailey made a motion, second by Sims, to approve the reports as presented. Motion

carried.   


Duke made a motion, second by Sims, to ADOPT Resolution 2019-010 – A resolution to ADOPT the Tax Millage for the year 2019. Motion carried.

 
Mayor Elliott took the opportunity to thank the Olla Volunteer Fire Department for all of their time and effort put into the amazing display, and to let them know that their hard work and dedication is much appreciated. Mayor Elliott gave a sincere thank you to all who gave monetary contributions for the Annual Tri-City Poppers Fireworks Program, as without their support, we would be unable to provide this entertainment to celebrate our country’s birthday.  Mayor Elliott let the council know that work needs to begin on planning Homecoming, which will be Saturday, September 21st if anyone wants to help or has any ideas, and welcomes any input. 
Sims made a motion, second by Bailey, to adjourn at 7:40 p.m. Motion carried. 








_______________________









Rhonda Elliott, Mayor

________________________

Sonya Kennon, Town Clerk 

